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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Greetings! 
 
I would like to express my gratitude to our Heavenly Parent and True Parents for guiding us the past 
weeks and months. As a community we were able to make significant contribution in fulfilling the three 
main goals - new membership, Blessing candidates, Donation to CWG. Plus we also contributed in the 
Religious Freedom Petition campaign. Thanks to all those who took the initiative to go out of their way to 
bring results to offer to heaven. 
 
Also yesterday, April 4th, we were able to successfully conduct the Seonghwa Ceremony for our brother 
Sam Fish. It was truly a beautiful celebration of life. I wish to thank the family for allowing us to help 
them in their difficult time. And I truly want to commend everyone for showing your love and support 
especially our Seonghwa support team with Rev. Nelson Mira taking the lead together with Minister Ray 
McCready. And of course a big thank you to our District IW Pastor David Ryan who drove from 
Bellingham. 
 
This coming week, many from our community will be flying to Korea for the Cosmic Blessing and the 
Entrance Ceremony to the Cheon Il Sanctum in the Cheon Won Gung. Please pray for the safety of 
everyone and for the success of this great historic event. We have five young people from our state 
joining the Cosmic Blessing, and two ambassadors for peace traveling with our members. My family is 
traveling too and will be back on the 17th. 
 
In my absence, Rev. Nelson Mira together with his wife Satomi will be taking charge and will guide the 
local celebration for the Cosmic Blessing and the Entrance Ceremony. He will send details for the 
upcoming events. 
 
Today, April 5th, there is an in person gathering at Seattle Family Church to watch, share and discuss the 
presentations of Rev. Kevin Thompson on "My Experiences with True Parents ". Please join, learn more 
and get inspired. It will be from 9:30 AM. 
 
Tomorrow, April 6th, we will participate in the "Global Hyojeong Special Worship ". There will also be 
time to fellowship as we share the potluck lunch in the dining hall and celebrate all April birthday 
celebrants. 
 
Last Special Grace Holy Wine Ceremony with my couple will be tomorrow, April 6th at 1:30 PM in the 
sanctuary. If you haven’t receive the Special Grace Holy Wine yet, this is the time to join. 
 
Thank you very much for all your support and may Heavenly Parent and True Parents love and blessings 
be with you all! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
 
Seattle Family Church Pastor 
rdmuyongo.seattlehphc@ gmail,com 
 
 
 


